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Wednesday 10 February 2021 
 

9 QUEST Orienteering Activity: Friday 12 February 2021 
 
Dear 9 QUEST Parents and Guardians, 
 
As part of the 9 QUEST Program in Term 1, we will be heading off-campus this Friday 12 
February to Waterworks Reserve in South Hobart to complete a set of Orienteering courses.  
 
Students will be in small groups and will use a map and compass to navigate along a permanent 
orienteering course set up by Orienteering Tasmania. There are three courses: short, medium and 
long. Students may choose their level of challenge and may have time to complete more than one 
course during the day. 
 
There are free barbeques at Waterworks Reserve and students are welcome to bring something 
appropriate to cook for lunch. There are toilet and drinking facilities at the Reserve. 
 
Please note: students should bring all of the following equipment, regardless of forecast weather.  
 

• PE uniform including pair of joggers with good grip 
• Morning tea & lunch 
• Day pack (school backpack okay) 
• At least 1 litre of drinking water 
• A sunhat & sunscreen 
• A waterproof rain jacket 
• A warm fleece long-sleeve top / jacket 
• Personal medications required to self-manage in a non-urban setting 

 

The staff group will carry first-aid kits and mobile phones. The group will be accompanied and 
supervised by Mrs Desiréé Smuts, Mr Ben Jarvis, and Mr David Witcomb. Mr Witcomb and Mr 
Jarvis, both experienced bus drivers, will transport the student and staff group in two College 
buses and/or Wisby buses.  

Students will leave Southern Christian College at 9:30am after Pastoral Care on Friday 12 
Februaryand return to College at approximately 3:00pm. 
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Would you please complete the Parental EMERGENCY Contact Information and Authorisation 
Form below and return or email to the School Office, or in person to QUEST staff NO 
LATER THAN 8:45am Friday 12 February. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us should you wish to clarify or discuss the above information, or 
any matter regarding the 9 QUEST Orienteering Activity at Waterworks Reserve. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mr David Witcomb   Mr Ben Jarvis  Mrs Desiréé Smuts 
Head of QUEST   QUEST Teacher  QUEST Teacher 
 
T 6229 5744    6229 5744   6229 5744 
E david.witcomb@scc.tas.edu.au  ben.jarvis@scc.tas.edu.au   desiree.smuts@scc.tas.edu.au 
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Parental EMERGENCY Contact Information and Authorisation Form 

 
Following accepted duty of care principles, no student will be permitted to take part in the proposed 
off-campus activities without an appropriately completed parental authorisation form to clearly 
indicate to Southern Christian College that parents have been made aware of the 9 QUEST 
Orienteering Activity (Waterworks Reserve) and acknowledge their authorisation for their child’s 
participation.   
 
Please note that the parental authorisation form provided by the College is the only accepted method 
of recording parental permission for an off-campus activity. Other means of giving permission, 
including phone calls to the College Office, hand-written or typed notes, and emails cannot be 
accepted by the College.   
 
EMERGENCY CONTACT 
9 QUEST Orienteering Activity (Waterworks Reserve), Friday 12 February 2021 
 
Please nominate an adult contact to be immediately available for the duration of the day:  
 
Student Name: _______________________ 
 
Name of 24-hour emergency contact: _______________________ 
 
Telephone: (H) ________________   (B) ________________  (Mob) _________________ 
 
 
_____________________  _____________________  __________________ 
Name of Father / Guardian     OR Name of Mother / Guardian Signature 
 
Date:  ___ /___ /______ 
 
 

OFFICE USE ONLY:  Sighted, Recorded and Filed by Head of QUEST / QUEST Teacher Date: ____ / ____ /  ____   Initials:  ________ 

 

 


